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June 21, 2011 
 
 
TUCKAHOE SIGN AND AWNING BOARD  
TUCKAHOE VILLAGE HALL – 2:00 pm  
 
Present: Chairwoman   Ann Marie Ciaramella  
  Member  Barbara Nieminen  
  Member  Nicole Pushkal  
 
Also present: Bill Williams  Building Inspector  
  Michael Seminara  Code Enforcement Officer  
 
Item #1    Approval of Minutes – April 12, 2011 
Item #2    29 Columbus Avenue   Adjourned    
Item #3     25 Main Street   New Sign  
 
 
Item #1   Approval of Minutes – April 12, 2011 
Member Pushkal motioned to approve the minutes of the April 12, 2011 meeting.   This motion was 
seconded by Member Nieminen and unanimously carried by the Board with a vote of 3-0.  
 
Item #2   25 Main Street   New Sign 
Eric Lorberfeld, part owner of “Growlers beer bistro”, presented three signs for his new business.  Mike 
Fredrick, representing the sign company, explained that the sign will be on HDU (High Density Urethane) 
backboard, black satin finish background and white letters in a glossy finish.   Two wall signs will be 
mounted on the façade and centered over storefront entrance.  The signs are 12 feet by 14 inches.  The 
letter size is 8 inches.   The third sign will be placed 4 ½ feet above grade between the two front doors.  
The sign is 36 inches by 30 inches.   The letter size for “GROWLERS” is 4 inches and “beer bistro” is 3 
inches.  Letters will appear to be raised ¾ inch off surface.  Signs will be bolted to brick using brackets 
from behind. 
 
Discussion was held regarding the presentation of three signs rather than one allowed by code.  Due to 
the location of the business set back considerably from the street, it was agreed that all three signs 
should be allowed.  
 
Member Nieminen made a motion to approve the signs as presented, with a condition that they 
submit a drawing of the brackets to be used to fasten the sign to the façade.   Member Pushkal 
seconded the motion, and was unanimously carried by the Board with a vote of 3-0.  The unanimous 
vote for three signs rather than one allowed was passed by the required unanimous vote.  
   
 
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, July 19th  at 2:30pm  
 
There being no further comments from the public or business before the Board, upon motion duly 
made, seconded and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 3:00 pm. 


